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I. Overall comments
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We consider the proposed standard is necessary for the rate regulated entities
which are requested or permitted by the local GAAP to recognise regulatory
deferral accounts.

In addition, IFRS 14, as an interim standard, permits to continue to account for
various regulatory deferral accounts in accordance with the local GAAP, and it
will be superseded with the proposed standard. This will improve reliability and
comparability of financial information between the rate regulated entities.
However, there might be concern about inconsistency in understanding
whether entity should apply the proposed standard, or unexpected application
of the proposed standard. This is because:

(a)The definition under which a regulatory asset or a regulatory liability can
exist is explained comprehensively by only three requirements.

(b)The definition of regulatory agreement which creates a regulatory asset or a
regulatory liability is not clear.
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Although some insurance contracts could meet the definition of a regulatory
agreement which gives rise to regulatory assets or regulatory liabilities, it is
considered that insurance entities should not apply the proposed standard

because IFRS 17 is applicable to such insurance contracts.
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It is assumed that some situations related semi-governmental business could
potentially fall within the scope of both the other existing IFRS standard and the
proposed standard, because the scope definition and the hierarchy for the
application of IFRS standards are not clear. As mentioned above, some insurance
contracts could satisfy the prescribed conditions, but it is considered that
insurance entities should not apply the proposed standard because IFRS 17 is
applicable to such insurance contracts.

Consequently, we request the IASB to specify that the insurance contracts fell
within the scope of IFRS 17 shall not be applied to the proposed standard in
Appendix B Application guidance (Interaction with other IFRS Standards).




